

March 03, 2025

PAC Meeting

Start 14:55

Attendees: Sheena, Shay, Sandra, Megan, Emily, Carmen, Jose, Kelsie, Cassie, Melissa, Michelle.

February minutes reviewed by Sheena and approved.

Principal's Report.

Liz Wilmont will take off the rest of the 2024/2025 teaching year. Post will go out March 7th for the vacancy.

Staff Survey delayed to March

Parent Survey open until Tuesday.

Talent Show TBD- unsure whether to have as mandatory event all student attend during class time, or to have at lunch time with option to attend. Sandra discussing with staff.

Sandra ordered \$1700 equipment that has arrived.

Jersey orders almost complete!

Thank you to Hillcrest staff for support and gift basket to South canoe teachers and staff during a hard time.

Treasurer report

Bottle Drive- money coming in, but need access code to see how much.

Teachers Report (Emily)

Its been a difficult time, Sandra has been support in a crisis and provided calm leadership, and teachers are really grateful.

Unsure on wishlist, will circle back.

New Business:

a. Morning Supervision- Sandra will try harder, so supervision is consistently available @ 0810. Reminder breakfast program is 0745-815.

b. Wishlist- teachers to work on and bring back to PAC.

c. Spring Fling- Almost 50 volunteers, its a go!

Vender applications out.

Junior vendor option for students likely \$10 application, two options for a time.

Sandra to maybe do announcement in morning circle for students to be aware.

Spring fling will have open Mic again, Additional planning meeting TBD.

Additional discussion about Spring Fling, and junior venders, consider \$2/hr of mini table, or \$5 per night. Considering closing BBQ and kids zone earlier to help volunteers move to clean up. Planning for another 50/50-Melissa to apply for license. Ideas re: Junior venders volunteering in lieu of fees, but likely hard to police.

d. U turn signs coming, but still won't be enforced. Staff are not directing drop and go lanes at AM and PM.

e. Sandra's Update re playground -District supports PAC to improve playground area to prevent erosion. District will not pay, would do labour but billed back to PAC for improvements. Spray surfacing- not sure if CSA approved. Sandra to contract original playground company and get a quote. People appreciate fundraising efforts with a focus on the playground.

f. Gear swap- any interest or parents organizing, Michelle K steps forward to organize.

g. Thanks to Derek to picking up and driving bottles. Reminder not too heavy and no organics or garbage. Criteria on Facebook Page.

h. Next PAC meeting April 1 @ 3PM

i. Info Board Use, Needs a guide for use. Colour code PAC Meeting Sign. Would be great if its used for Thursday offsite days, sports games announcements etc. Spring Fling signs to go up soon.

Vote items

Sheena motions to donate \$1500 now to school for additional jerseys.

Unanimous vote in favour.

Discussion

Melissa to inquire whether funds can be gaming grant.

Sandra mentions that kids subvert feedback is that they wish they had swings.

Meeting end: 1538